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Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health
Sent: Tuesday, January 12, 2016 1:43 PM
To: Scott Atthowe (Scott@atthowe.com)
Cc: James E. Gribi (JGribi@gribiassociates.com); Roe, Dilan, Env. Health; Yoo, James
Subject: Fuel Leak Case No. RO0000490 and GeoTracker Global ID T0600101187, San Francisco 

French Bread, 3924 Market Street, Oakland

Dear Mr. Atthowe: 

Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH) staff has reviewed the case file including the December 12, 2015 document
entitled Report of Additional Site Investigation Activities (SWI) prepared by Gribi Associates (Gribi).   The review was 
performed against the State Water Resources Control Board’s (SWRCBs) Low Threat Underground Storage Tank Case
Closure Policy (LTCP).  As part of its LTCP review, ACEH is tasked with determining the distance of the leading edge of
the contaminant plume to nearest supply well.  The SWI references a Department of Water Resources (DWR) well search
but makes no reference to a Alameda County Public Works Agency (ACPWA) well search.  On February 23, 2015, ACEH
authorized a well search utilizing both the DRW and ACPWA agencies.  The March 19, 2015 document, entitled Data Gaps 
Work Plan and prepared by Gribi, states only the DWR report was received in time to be included in the report, and that the
results of the ACPWA well survey will be included in an updated well survey.   To date ACEH has not received an updated 
well survey.   

Therefore, please provide ACEH with an update of the ACPWA well search status.  ACEH requests the February 23, 2015 
Well Completion Report Release Agreement form be resubmitted to the ACPWA, if it has been determined that you have
not received the ACPWA well survey data.  Following your review of the ACPWA well survey data, ACEH requests submittal
of an updated sensitive receptor survey by the date specified below.   

Technical Report Request 

Please upload technical reports to the ACEH ftp site (Attention: Keith Nowell), and to the State Water Resources Control
Board’s Geotracker website, in accordance with the following specified file naming convention and schedule:  

 January 15, 2016– ACPWA Well Search Status (Provided via email Attn.: Keith Nowell) 
 

 February 26, 2016– Sensitive Receptor Survey (file name: RO0000490_COND_WELL_R_yyyy-mm-dd)  

These reports are being requested pursuant to California Health and Safety Code Section 25296.10. 23 CCR Sections 2652
through 2654, and 2721 through 2728 outline the responsibilities of a responsible party in response to an unauthorized
release from a petroleum UST system, and require your compliance with this request. 

Thank you for your cooperation.  ACEH looks forward to working with you and your consultants to advance the case toward
closure. Should you have any questions regarding this correspondence or your case, please call me at (510) 567-6764 or 
send an electronic mail message at keith.nowell@acgov.org.   

Regards, 
Keith Nowell 
 
Keith Nowell PG, CHG 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
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Alameda , CA 94502‐6540 
phone: 510 / 567  ‐ 6764 
fax: 510 / 337 ‐ 9335 
email: keith.nowell@acgov.org 
 
PDF copies of case files can be reviewed/downloaded at: 
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 

 


